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1) Introduction

Lewisham Council welcomes the introduction of Flexible Eligibility (FE) and intends to utilise it for the 

purposes of reducing fuel poverty in the borough. 

Fuel poverty is an important local priority and the Council will look to align work on 'Help to Heat' with 

existing work to support households vulnerable to living in a cold home. 

The Council will look to work with energy suppliers and their partners delivering the Help to Heat 

obligation. The final decision on whether any individual household will benefit from energy saving 

improvements rests with obligated energy suppliers or their contractors. Inclusion in a Declaration of 

Eligibility issued by the Council to a supplier will not guarantee installation of measures. The final 

decision will depend on i) identification of measures eligible under Help to Heat ii) the supplier's 

assessment of the cost-effectiveness of installing measures in relation to achieving its obligation, and 

iii) whether the supplier has achieved their targets or require further measures to meet their Energy 

Company Obligation targets.

In identifying households as eligible under flexible eligibility Lewisham Council is seeking to enable 

residents to benefit from funding. Lewisham Council expects any obligated energy supplier, or 

contractor working on their behalf, to comply with the Data Protection Act, to fully follow Ofgem 

requirements for the Energy Company Obligation Help to Heat, and to act in accordance with industry 

best practice in relation to consumer care and quality standards of any works that may take place. 

Where resources allow, Lewisham Council is willing to work with other London boroughs to deliver 

flexible eligibility under the provisions for delegation set out in the BEIS guidance on Flexible Eligibility. 

The Council welcomes the opportunity to develop partnerships that can achieve more for the region 

as a whole, and will look to draw on resources from the third sector and the private sector in delivering 

local solutions that benefit residents. Part 3 of this document identifies the other local authorities 

Lewisham Council will make declarations on behalf of. 
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